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Annual General Meeting 
2021

Tonight we thank you and celebrate all of the efforts that you have 
made during this year. The event is going to start in few minutes.

Welcome dear volunteers and friends of the Heart of Hastings Hospice! 
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Our Mission
Dedicated to meeting the needs of individuals and their 
families who are facing the terminal phase of their illness, 
and the grief and bereavement period. The Heart of 
Hastings Hospice will assist these people to remain in their 
home longer and support those wishing to die at home or 
in the Heart of Hastings Hospice House. 

Our Goals
With your help, to offer dying 
persons and their families quality of 
life by helping sustain the most 
meaningful and satisfying lifestyle in 
the time they have remaining.
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Heidi Griffith
Executive Director
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Tonight, we encourage everyone to 

keep their cameras on and their sound 

muted during the presentation.

If you have any questions, please post 

them in the chat box, which will be 
monitored throughout the night.

Again, Thank you for joining us, and 

thank you for all of the wonderful ways 
in which you support The Heart of 

Hastings Hospice!

Sit back, relax, we are beginning now.
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A Message from the Board Chair…
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Our Board Members

A kind WELCOME to our 
newest member!

The people who kindly volunteer their time towards 

the governance and oversight of the Heart of 

Hastings Hospice

Sharon grew up in and around Port Perry 
Ontario. She pursued further business 

education at Ryerson and The University of 
Toronto. She had a 30+ year career in the 

corporate Insurance world at the senior 
national management level.

We are excited to have support ing Hospice 
both as a volunteer and member of the 

Board of Directors

Dr. Sue Dullege

Board Chair

Judy Fairimond

Vice Chair & 
Interim Treasurer

Roy Dullege

Past Chair & Secretary

Dr. Janet Webb

Medical Director

Emily Rashotte

Director

Justin Bray

Director
Sharon Abraham

Director



77

Thank you to the following directors
We wish you all the best in your future endeavors and appreciate your continued 
support through other means!

7

Richard Langley Brenda Reid
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Election of New Board of Directors for 2021/2022

Dr. Sue Dullege

Board Chair

Judy Fairimond

Vice Chair & 
Interim Treasurer

Roy Dullege

Past Chair & Secretary

Dr. Janet Webb

Medical Director

Emily Rashotte

Director

Justin Bray

Director

Sharon Abraham

Director
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Minutes from our 2020 AGM

Opening 
and 
Welcome

Roy advised how over the course of 
the meeting we would have votes and the 
votes would be carried out online. Every 
member is able to vote via the chat. Roy 
advised that he would read slides as they 
come up to assist those who may be 
challenged to flip between screens. The 
slide program commenced.

Discussion: Heidi welcomed everyone through a pre-
recorded presentation. Heidi advised that 
we would be focusing much on the last six 
months with a review of Covid impacts, but 
would be reporting on the entire previous 
year.

ITEM OWNER
INFO, INPUT or 

DECISION
TI

Message from Chair. Roy All

OBJECTIVE

Roy advised that he will be asking for our next AGM to be 
next June vs our current practice since a June date will allow 
us to be more relative to our year end.

Discussion:

Roy advised that he will be stepping down as board chair but 
will stay on the board and will remain on the finance 
committee.

Roy reviewed the current board and updated our 
membership with regards to the many board meetings 
during covid and many of the isssues that the board had 
been considered by the board during the covid time. Roy 
thanked the current board members outlining much of the 
work that they had performed over the past year and 
advised the membership of the retirement of some board 
members. Jeff Thomson and Bob Wright and Angela 
Osborne Gray will be leaving our board. Roy also introduced 
our new board members Carrie Salsbury, Emily Rashotte, 
Justin Bray and Richard Langley.
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Minutes from our 2020 AGM

ITEM OWNER
INFO, INPUT or 

DECISION
TI

Election of Board for upcoming 
Year.

Roy

Human 
Resources

Sue Dullege will  be nominated as new chair of the board, Roy will  
stay on as past-chair and finance committe member, Janet Webb 
as director and medical Director, Judy Farrimond, vice chair and 
interim Secretary, Justin Bray, Carrie Salsbury, Brenda Reid, 
Richard Langley are nominated as directors.

OUTCOME

Motion to adopt the new board of directors and executive.
Motion by: Joan
Seconded by: Ian
Motion Carried: Unanimous

ITEM OWNER
INFO, INPUT or 

DECISION
TIME

Minutes of 2019 AGM Roy

Minutes were 
Reviewed.

Roy reviewed the minutes from our last AGM.

OUTCOME

Motion to accept the minutes of 2019 AGM.
By: Brenda Reid
Seconded By: Ann.
Motion Carried, unanimous.

ITEM OWNER
INFO, INPUT or 

DECISION
TIME

APPOINTING AUDITORS. Roy

APPOINTING 
AUDITORS

Motion to appoint Welch LLP as auditors for the next fiscal 
year.

Motion by Kaitlyn
Seconded by Brenda
Carried, Unanimous.
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Minutes from our 2020 AGM

OWNER
INFO, INPUT or 

DECISION
TIME

FINANCIAL REPORTS. Roy

Report

Our audit was posted online in order to be reviewed prior 
to tonight.
The board reported on the financial reports for the past 
fiscal year as well as a financial report from April  1st, 2020 
to September 30, 2020. That allowed the membership to 
be current with regards to our financial status including 
our challenges during Covid.

Roy thanked Maria Langley for all  of here work on the 
finances. Roy thanked Laurie for all  of her fundraising 
work this year, which is reflected in our financial 
status. Roy thanked all  the staff as we have been coming 
through these challenging times.

Motion to accept the finance report by: Sue
2nd by: Brenda
Carried Unanimous.

ITEM OWNER
INFO, INPUT or 

DECISION
TIME

AWARDS
Heidi/R

oy

Honours and 
Awards.

June Callwood award was awarded to Wanda Elliott
Friend of Hospice award was awarded to JoAnn Bacon
Remarkable Recruit Award: Mary Louise Belanger.
Milestones Recognitions were presented.
Honouring Brenda McLare.
Honouring Susan Watson.
Honouring Robert Bonter.

Services 
Review

A review of services provide by Heart of Hastings Hospice 
over the past year was presented. Special thanks to the 
Madoc Lions Club.
A report on our fundraising activities was presented. We 
are proud to report that our hospice is demential 
friendly.

The board and staff as well as some volunteers offered 
thanks to Roy for his time as Board Chair.

MOTION TO 
ADJOURN

Motion to adjourn to June 2021, actual date to be 
determined.
Motion by Brenda.
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Appointing our Auditors for 2021 - 2022
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The New Year stands before us, like a 

chapter in a book waiting to be written 

– Melody Beattie
“

13

“
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Financials Year Over Year l Revenue

2020 2021

Gvt./ Grant 
Funding

55%Fundraising
31%

Donations
11%

Other 3%

Gvt./Grants 
Funding

26%

Fundraising
45%

Donations
22%

Other 7%
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Handbags 
for Hospice
2021
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Handbag
Sponsors
2021
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Charity Golf
Tournament
2021
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Charity Golf
Tournament
2021
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Charity Golf
Tournament
2021
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Financials Year Over Year l Expenses

2020 2021

Program 
Delivery

73%

Admin Support
7%

Professional Services
4%

Fundraising 16% Fundrasing 12%

Professional Services
5%

Admin 
Support

8%

Program 
Delivery

75%

In 2020, the majority of our 
expenses went towards 
Program Delivery.

In 2021, the majority of our 
expenses went towards 
Program Delivery.
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How we expanded in 2021 
Hiring our own PSWs and Nurses

Before the change..

Prior to September 1st, 2021, PSWs and 

Nurses were provided by Bayshore 

Home Health – who were contracted 

by Home and Community Care Support 

Services (SE LHIN) to provide clinical 

care.

After two years of negotiations, The 

Heart of Hastings Hospice successfully 

negotiated the contract to direct funds 

Hospice to hire PSWs and Nurses to 

provide clinical care.

.. And After

Residents are receiving consistent, high-
quality care by fully trained staff 
providing a continuity of people 
providing their care. This gives residents 
and families the best experience 
possible in their end-of-life journey 
together.
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The Benefits of Hiring PSW/Nurses  l  It gives us…

Capability of hiring workers that best suit hospice's 
mission

Autonomy over management of PSWs and Nurses

Ability to provide consistent and 
dependable support to clients and their caregivers
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Our Staff Members 

A Kind Welcome to our newest staff members and a Warm Goodbye to others!

The people who help us deliver our 

programs and services

Heidi Griffth

Executive 
Director

Maria Langley

Administrative 
Assistant

Kaitlyn Erwin

Residential Care 
Manager

Tristan Lindsay

Bereavement 
Coordinator

Pauline Pietschmann
Fundraising & 

Awareness Coordinator

Amy Richardson

Community Hospice 
Coordinator

Deb Bovay

Volunteer 
Coordinator

Kathleen Groh

Personal Support 
Worker

Laurie Osborne

We will miss you!

Find a group of people who challenge and inspire you, spend a lot of time with them, and it will change 
your life forever.”― Amy Poehler

Shaylee Thompson

Personal Support 
Worker

RPN
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Heart of Hastings Hospice 
The Cardinal Room

The expansion and accessibility upgrades ensure the hospice can provide ongoing 
delivery of high quality, equitable palliative health care, including:

• 3rd hospice bed/flex room

• Additional family guest room

• Accessible patient bathrooms & showers as required for accessibility compliance

• Private space for bereavement support

• Increased equipment lending storage; capacity to support more people

• Future potential innovative ways to expand our service offerings for community 
members, such as short stay respite, supporting families sooner in their trajectory
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The Cardinal Room funding

Gay Lea $40,000 the Gay Lea motto, ‘Working together…benefitting all’ rings true 

Bay of Quinte Grant $5,000

Municipalities we serve: $25,000 total

Harold Ballard Foundation 15,000

Fund a Need – Cardinal Room 22,000

Parrott Foundation –requesting $128,000
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The 
Design
The 
Exterior
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The 
Design
Lower
Level
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The 
Design
Main
Level
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Virtual Volunteer Meet-Up

This year, amidst the pandemic and with our 
newest volunteer coordinator at the helm, 

Heart of Hastings Hospice initiated a Virtual 

Volunteer Meet-Up which has allowed are 
wonderful volunteers to meet up once a 

month. The group was to create connection 
and support amongst our volunteers during a 

time in which interactions have been limited. 

During our monthly virtual meetings, we share 
stories, experiences, concerns, and welcome 

new volunteers with a fun ice breaker!

This meet-up has proven to be a gateway that 
connects veteran volunteers with newer 

volunteers, allowing for an exchange of 

experience and support.

Volunteer Wellness Checks

This year, HOHH looked into creative ways in to 
support our wonderful volunteers during these 

trying times. We wanted to make sure that we 

were doing check ins periodically with our 
volunteers on an individual basis – That is why 

we started the Volunteer Wellness Checks.

The Volunteer Coordinator personally reaches 
out by phone. To date, since its fruition in 

January 2021, the Volunteer Coordinator has 

performed 3 rounds of wellness checks, on an 
estimated 60 volunteers. That is a total of 180 

wellness checks! Since January!

New Volunteer
Outreach Initiatives
started in 2021
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New Volunteer
Outreach Initiatives
started in 2021

Uplifting Hashtags #

As a way to reach out to our Volunteers on a 
daily basis, we have been posting uplifting 

hashtags throughout the week.

#makeadifferencemonday

#takecaretuesday

#wellnesswednesday

#thankfulthursday

#friendsfriday

HOHH Newsletter

As another way to keep our Volunteers in the 
loop, we began releasing a monthly newsletter. 

We have sent out digital copies and delivered 

printed copies to local businesses. In addition, 
we send them out by mail to our Volunteers 

who prefer a hard copy!
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All about our volunteers! 
In 2021…

26

32

We have 

a total of

Client Care 

Volunteers

68 Volunteers
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The Greatness of a Community is most accurately measured by 

the compassionate actions of its Members – Coretta Scott King

37

In the Community…
“

“
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Out and About In the Community

Fundraising and 
Awareness

Quickly, the Heart of Hastings 
Hospice has had to adapt its 
fundraising and awareness events. 
Events that brought the community 
together in person, now need to 
somehow bring the community 
together v irtually. We didn’t know 
what that might look like, but the 
community showed up, and 
continue to support us to succeed in 
funding our mission!

Visiting Hospice, Virtual Groups and 
Book Club

Trained Hospice Volunteers prov ide companionship 
by talking, listening, or just sitting quietly. Volunteers 
also assist the caregiver by prov iding respite.

As we needed to continue to make changes to how 
we deliver serv ice, caregiver support increased to 
include care packages and grief and bereavement 
support groups transitioned to an online series.

An outdoor book club ran through 2020 to help bring 
people together in a safe, inclusive space around 
books dealing with loss and resiliency.

Equipment Lending 
Program

Our Equipment loaning 
program continues to support 
palliative and non-palliative 
members of the community to 
remain in home. The Heart of 
Hastings Hospice has 
wheelchairs, grab bars, 
shower chair, and much 
more.
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Virtual Groups Bereavement/Caregiver Series

Online Practical Caregiver Training

Oct. 19th – Nov. 30th

Each week introduces a topic related to caregiving, 
with equal parts educations and self-care. These 

sessions will be delivered via Zoom. The thought 

behind an online model is that with Covid-19 
numbers being unstable, and caregivers feeling 

unable to leave their loved one, Zoom felt like the 
right fit. Consideration was given to the fact that not 

all caregivers will have internet in their homes, or 

even necessarily devices. The hospice has electronic 
devices that it is able to lend, and we have 

connected with a variety of partners in the 
surrounding area that will allow caregivers to take 

part in the programing from a different internet 

location should they choose.

Grief Support Series

Starts Nov. 9th for 8 Weeks

Thanks to a grant from the United Way, 

The Heart of Hastings Hospice was able 

to transition our Grief and Bereavement 

Support Group to a virtual platform.

Often, we feel completely alone in our 

grief. In group we support you so that 

you know you are not alone.

The grief support group allows you to 

feel freedom to speak your 
truth in a safe 

environment.



40

Sharon relocated to her summer home in 
Madoc during the summer of 2020. Shortly 

after, in January 2021, Sharon joined our 

team of volunteers. Although her start with 
Hospice was during a pandemic, she did not 

let that stop her from working through the 
process and training to become an active 

volunteer. She has actively attended 

meetings, training sessions, and has offered 
so many amazing fundraising ideas. Her 

determination and drive has made Sharon 
an asset to Hospice in such a short time. She 

is kind, compassionate, and a pleasure to 

work with. We are so pleased to welcome 
her as a Client Care Volunteer, as well as our 

newest Board of Directors Member.
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Susan joined our team of volunteers in 
2013. Since then, Susan has been 

dedicated to the Hospice Mission. 
During her time with us, Susan has 
volunteered in both Residential and 
Community Hospice Care. She is a 
valued member of our Handbags for 

Hospice Committee, offering assistance 
and support where needed.

Susan is kind, caring, and a pleasure to 
work with for both staff and volunteers. 

She brings warmth and kindness to all 
she does. We are so grateful to have 
her as part of our hospice family.
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Joanne has volunteered with The Heart of 

Hastings Hospice for 9 years. She is dedicated 
and reliable. We can always count on her to 
be at the house weekly. People that work with 

her describe her as ambitious, gentle, and kind. 
She is great to work with and always willing to 

pitch in. She will busy herself with cleaning and 
has saved numerous hospice plants with her 
passion for gardening and green thumb.

Joanne travels on yearly missions to volunteer 
at Orphanages. She is giv ing of her time freely.

Joanne’s family own and operate the local 
Timber Mart, supporting the local community as 

much as possible.
Along with compassionate client care, Joanne 

has volunteered and attended many of our 
hospice fundraising events. Joanne is a big part 
of the Heart of Hastings Hospice team.
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The Lion’s Club members are a great support to The Heart of Hastings Hospice. 
They provide lawn maintenance, snow removal, equipment delivery, BBQs for 
our events, and so much more. We are so grateful for their continued support!

Thank you Lion’s Club!
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Thank you Lion’s Club!
Here are the ways in which the Lion’s 
Club members have supporting The 
heart of Hastings Hospice in 2021!
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Christmas Auction
Once again this year the Christmas Basket Raffle will be substituted with a silent auction due to 
COVID safety restrictions. We miss the volunteer support for our much loved themed baskets, 
but are grateful for golf sponsors who donated their items to our Christmas Auction - "Let us do 
the Shopping for you."

Upcoming Fundraising Event



48

Motion to adjourn 
until June 2022!


